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SUBJECT:   Board of Retirement Appointment Process 
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Other Concurrence:    
As to form: Yes   
 

 

Recommended Actions:  
That the Board of Supervisors set a hearing for December 9, 2008 to consider the adoption of 
a  process for Board of Supervisors’ appointments to the Board of Retirement. 
Summary Text:  
There are nine regular and two alternate Board of Retirement members on the Santa Barbara 
Employees’ Retirement System (SBCERS) Board.  Four of those members are appointed by 
the Board of Supervisors per Government Code Section 31520.1.  Section 31520.1 states that 
appointed members must be: 
 
 “…qualified electors of the county who are not connected with the county government in 
 any capacity, except one may be a supervisor, and shall be appointed by the board of 
 supervisors.” 
 
The proposed process presented for the Board’s consideration outlines a means for reaching 
consensus in making Board of Supervisor appointments of qualified individuals to the Board of 
Retirement. 
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Background:  
The matters considered and voted upon by the Santa Barbara County Employees Retirement 
System’s Board of Retirement (BOR) are often complex and can have significant financial 
impacts on the County of Santa Barbara and its taxpayers. 
   
It is with this in mind that staff drafted the proposed for the Board of Supervisors to consider 
using in their continuing efforts to make solid appointments to the BOR.  The process engages 
both an ad hoc committee of Board members as well as the entire Board in the final 
appointment.  It also includes steps that will ensure due diligence occurs in the vetting of 
candidates’ qualifications prior to the Board decision-making process. 
Attachment A outlines the proposed process. 
Fiscal and Facilities Impacts:  
There are no fiscal or facilities impacts associated with instituting this policy.  
 
Staffing Impacts:  

None. 
 

Attachments:  

Attachment A – PROPOSED - Process for Board of Supervisors Appointments to the Board of 
Retirement 


